Church members’ Finance Report for March covering the two-month period to 28th February 2023.

As regards the detailed finances, offerings are just £1,000 below budget for the first two months of the year. Whilst this is good news, it has been helped by the fact that we received an unexpected one-off donation of £5,000 during February. I mentioned in my last members’ report that our underlying offerings are budgeted to increase by £2,500 per month, which is needed to address a potential deficit of circa £30,000. So far this increase in underlying offerings has not materialised. 
The 12-month rolling average for total offerings (the slide I present at the Members' meeting) has been completely restated to include donations as part of offerings. We did this because donations are becoming a significant part of our giving and they are now included with standing orders under the heading Bank Giving. Whilst the 12-month rolling average remains below budget, it is very pleasing to see that it is on an upward trajectory and is 8.2% up on this time last year.
Total income is £2,000 below budget. In addition to the shortfall in offerings, the rental of 8 Oxford Drive is £1,000 below budget. The February rental was actually received just after the month end, but this has been included in the income figures presented to the members. The shortfall in rental income is due to the ongoing maintenance problems with 8 Oxford drive. The maintenance costs are taken from the income before we receive it and it is these charges that have driven the reduction in rental income received. 
As regards expenditure, total expenditure to date is £63,000, which is £2,000 under budget. This small underspend is due to the children and families worker vacancy. Taking income and expenditure together gives us an overall deficit after two months of £6,000 which is exactly on budget. 
During March we have made significant investment in the security of the church building. We have installed a modern up to date alarm system and installed security cameras around the building. In total we have spent £11,000 and this will be financed from the legacy fund, as it is a significant amount of capital expenditure.
Finally, as previously discussed, we will be seeking the members’ authority to sell 8 Oxford Drive at the members’ meeting. The former manse, currently let, is in disrepair and the tenant will be leaving by the end of March. David Durn has reported to the Trustees on future options, as material expense would be needed if the property is to be retained. The report has been considered by the Finance Sub-Group and the Trustees. The outcome is that the Trustees have agreed to sell the property and to seek the members’ authority to do so.
The Lord continues to uphold us with His righteous right hand

I look forward to seeing you all at the members’ meeting on the 22nd March.

Craig Rowland

Treasurer
